

25 April 2012

Professpr Patricia Vickers Rich IGCP/Australia Monash University AUSTRALIA E-mail: pat.rich@monash.edu

Dear Professor Vickers Rich:

On behalf of the International Union of Geological Sciences (IUGS) I wish to extend my thanks for your presence at the Celebration of the IGCP 40th Anniversary, which was held at UNESCO Headquarters on 22 February 2012.

Since its inception in 1972 the IGCP has been a research programme directed to attain global homogeneous advancement of the geosciences so as to improve the prosperity of nations and the quality of human life. Over 300 projects in about 150 countries with the participation of thousands of earth scientists, and a continuous flow of published results, attest to the scientific and applied quality of this programme. Yet the main and perhaps unique component of IGCP has been its cooperative character, which crosses natural, political, economical, and knowledge boundaries at a grass-roots level, and facilitates cooperation and understanding amongst geoscientists of all different ages, from various regions, countries, cultures and diverse education backgrounds.

Your presence at this event reinforced the significance of this Programme globally. It is my hope that you and your country will continue supporting IGCP and other IUGS initiatives in order to promote the development of the earth sciences as well as to improve the prosperity and the quality of human life.

With kind regards,

Professor Alberto C. Riccardi President IUGS

thickording

cc: IUGS EC

www.iugs.org

President:

Prof. Alberto C. Riccardi Facultad de Ciencias Naturales y Museo Universidad Nacional de la Plata Paseo del Bosque s/n 1900 La Plata, ARGENTINA Tel:+54 221 425 7744/9161/9638. Ext.114 Fax:+54 221 425 7527 riccardi@fcnym.unlp.edu.ar

Secretary General:

Dr. Peter Bobrowsky Geological Survey of Canada 601 Booth Street Ottawa, Ontario, CANADA K1A0E8 Tel:+1 613 947 0333 Fax:+1613 992 0190 pbobrows@nrcan.gc.ca

Treasurer:

Prof. William Cavazza
Dept. of Earth and
Geoenvironmental Sciences
University of Bologna
Piazza di Porta San Donato 1
IT-40126 Bologna, ITALY
Tel:+39 0512094939
Fax:+39 0512094904
william.cavazza@unibo.it

Past President:

Prof. Zhang Hongren (China)

Vice Presidents:

Prof. Jacques Charvet (France) Prof. Ochir Gerel (Mongolia)

Councillors:

Prof. Ezzoura Errami (Morocco) Mr. Colin Simpson (Australia) Prof. Sampat K. Tandon (India) Ms. Wesley Hill (USA)

Secretariat:

IUGS Secretariat
U.S. Geological Survey, MS-917
12201 Sunrise Valley Drive
Reston, VA 20192
Tel 1+703-648-6050
Fax 1+703-648-4227
IUGS@usgs.gov